JUNE 2016 NEWSLETTER — LINOMA TENANTS ASSN.

Welcome to summer at Linoma Beach. As|am writing this, it appear we are finally going to get a dry
weekend. | hope Mother Nature does not change her mind as we need the lake to drop some and things
to dry up.

ANNUAL MEETING:

The annual meeting took place on Sunday, May 29" at noon. Topics of discussion included Boat/Golf
Cart stickers, up to date licenses on boats and campers, Fireworks on the 4t of July, 4t of July events,
scheduled dates for Beerfest and Poker Run, speed limits, and compliance with the lease. More details
to follow on each of these below. The meeting was adjourned at 12:49.

SCHEDULED EVENTS:

June 25— Terry and Sharon are looking for volunteers to take kids out on their boats or help at the beach
with teaching. Watch for the sign-up sheets to get your kids registered to participate. Lunch to be
served after the fishing in the Pavilion. Contact Terry and Sharon Stone at Lot #36 for any additional
questions.

July 2 — Potluck at the Pavilion. Dinner will be served from 5:00 to 7:00. The Association will be
furnishing the meat. We ask that you bring one or more side dishes to share. We are still looking for
volunteers to serve and clean up. Be courteous and toss your trash before you leave so there are clean
seats for the next person to enjoy their dinner. After dinner, we are going to have a traveling after
dinner drinks and or dessert. We are hoping that you will all get out and meet your neighbors and
friends in the evening.

There will be no sponsored fireworks display this year. Personal fireworks need to follow the State Law
(I confirmed with Sarpy County that anyone outside of city limits is governed by N.R.S §§28-1241, 28-
1252, 84-201) A list of permissible fireworks is published each year by the State Fire Marshall. There is
no set time in the Nebraska Statute that stipulates when fireworks can be discharged. However,
everyone should be mindful of following the Campground rules for Quiet Time. State law prohibits the
discharge of fireworks within 100’ of any tent or canvas shelter and the potential landing area shall be a
large, clear and open area. Fireworks may only be sold between June 24 and July 4.

July 3 — Golf Cart Parade. Meet at the Pavilion at 10 a.m. to line up. The parade has grown each year.
There will be prizes awarded. Meet back at the Pavilion for the awarding of the prizes.

Late July (date to be determined) — BBQ Competition. Watch for details and date.

July/August (date to be determined) — 2™ Annual Wine Tasting. This one is still in the organization
stage but | have heard from Linda and Shelly that it is still a planned event.

August 13 — The annual Beerfest has been scheduled for the Horseshoe Bar. Watch for further details
as the date gets closer.

August 20 — Next Association Meeting scheduled for 10 a.m. at the Pavilion. Let any Association Board
Member know if there is an item you would like to see on the Agenda.



September 4 — The annual Poker Run has been scheduled. Entry fee will be $10 per team. Watch for
further details as the date gets closer.

September 24-2" Annual Haunting at the Lake. Plans are still being made for what events, but there
will be a repeat of Trick or Treating and Trick or Drinking.

A couple of people are looking into Friday night bingo at the Pavilion. If they can get it coordinated, we
will release information.

If you are interested in organizing any other events for the summer for the campground, please let the
board know, and we can help coordinate individuals that share your interest.

REMINDERS:

Fishing — Follow the posted signs regarding catch and release. Remember, walleye are to be released.
No exception. We are trying to stock the lake with Walleye. If you do not know what kind of fish it is,
please study the pictures.

Nebraska State law applies to Linoma. It is unlawful to release any non-native fish in waters of the state
or to release any fish in any public waters in the state except in those waters from which it originally
came without written authorization from the Nebraska Game and Parks Commission.

Lot Improvements - all lot improvements must be approved by the owners. Before adding any
structure, make sure you are going to be allowed to leave it.

Repairs and Maintenance —Contact Kate Novak at 402 216 9007 for any repairs or maintenance needs.
She will coordinate with Nacho to get them carried out.

Boat and Golf Cart Stickers — there are still a lot of people that have not purchased their stickers.
Please get them immediately so that you do not have to remove your boat or golf cart from the
property. They are $10.00 each and can be purchased from Gayle at Lot 101 or Dan at Lot B3. Don’t
make the board become the bad guys to chase you down.

A lot of fun is planned for this season, we hope one or more events catch your eye and you find time to
join in.



